Subject: Delta Hospice Society - most urgent appeal

from Frank Wagner

to Archbishop Richard Gagnon and all Canadian Catholic Bishops
re: Delta Hospice Society

Dear Archbishop Gagnon and all Canadian Catholic Bishops.

It appears that the Delta Hospice (DH) is the last bastion of euthanasia free Canadian hospices. The Delta
Hospice Society (DHS), which operates DH needs your urgent help.

This is my third appeal to you to join the DHS. | have seen no response from you and so | am obliged to
contact you again. Please join the DHS and ask all Catholics in your (Arch)Diocese to do likewise. If we do
not win this membership drive there will likely be no euthanasia free palliative care facility in Canada.

The following email is from Angelina Ireland, the President of the DHS. It describes the battle for control
of the DH and gives step by step instructions for completing the membership application form which is
in the attachment. The form can be completed on line or printed off.

Frank Wagner
your fellow member of the Church Militant

We were taken to the BC Supreme Court on June 12th by 3 Society members to stop an Extraordinary
General Meeting we had called asking the membership to change the Constitution and ByLaws. If the
resolutions carried it would have changed the Society into a Christian organization thus allowing us to
claim a faith-based exemption from performing MAID (Euthanasia). We have evidence that these 3
petitioners were colluding with Dying with Dignity Canada. Further, they demanded we accept all the
membership applications they had solicited from people intent on overthrowing the Board in order to
implement euthanasia.

Justice Sheila Fitzpatrick of the BC Supreme Court ruled against us in the extreme. We were forced to
cancel our meeting and she ordered us to accept all applicants who give us $10.00, regardless of their
intent, as the Board has no discretion to screen members applying to our private Society.

We have appealed the forced acceptance of all applications Order. Our appeal will be heard on Monday,
August 17th. They expedited our case. Apparently, we have 10 magical palliative care beds and all other
court business must be swept aside in order to deal with us deviants who refuse to permit euthanasia
inside our Hospice.

Since the Fitzpatrick ruling, the 3 petitioners have launched a local membership drive campaign and
signed up many, many people (800 at last count) with the intent to overthrow the Board and implement
euthanasia into the Hospice.

We understand that the only way to survive this potential hostile takeover is to launch our own
membership drive campaign. We have opened up our membership across Canada.

Our only defence is to sign up members that are committed to Hospice Sanctuary and to protecting
palliative care from the onslaught of euthanasia. We know that our situation will set precedent across
Canada for other hospice and palliative care facilities. Therefore, we must continue to fight and we must
win.



Would you consider sending our membership application form to your members and encouraging them
to sign up? It is $10.00 and can be done with the attached fillable form.

Given C-7 has almost become law in Canada we believe this mobilization effort to attract members
nationwide will help to shine a light on the efforts to normalize euthanasia as well.

With a large membership base we can also share court documents and letters from the BC NDP
government as they move to expropriate our private assets in February, 2021.

Thank you for your ongoing support. We know we cannot survive without the help of our friends across
Canada.

A word on the attached fillable membership form. There is a secure link in order to pay the membership
fee of $10.00 by credit card. For “Care Recipient” and “Billing name* put your name (applying member).
For invoice # put “membership”. We understand it works best being accessed via Google Chrome.

Best Regards,

Angelina Ireland

President

Delta Hospice Society

#778-512-8088

P.S. from Frank Wagner - your fellow member of the Church Militant

Angelina has informed me that Archbishop J. Michael Miller, Archbishop of Vancouver, has joined the
DHS. Please join the DHS and stand with him so as not to let him be the CCCB's lone Uriah the Hittite.



